

The Crossley Heath School

Head Teacher: Mr Dean Jones MA

The Crossley Heath School, Savile Park, Halifax, West Yorkshire HX3 0HG
Tel: 01422 360272 • e-mail: admin@crossleyheath.org.uk

Wednesday 07 February 2024

Dear Parent/Carer

Re: Year 11 and 12: Maths Inspiration

An educational visit has been arranged to St George's Hall, Bradford on **Thursday 21 March 2024**. The event will feature speakers who are experts in their fields talking about their favourite parts of Maths and will celebrate Maths as an exciting, useful and rewarding subject. Whilst some speakers will be focussed on motivating and exciting the students to learn more about Maths, others will be discussing revision and exam techniques to further aid the students for their end of course exams.

Total cost per student: £27.00 incl. coach travel The arrangements and timetable for the visit are as follows:

Date: Thursday 21 March 2024

Departure from school: 12.15 pm

Students should bring a packed lunch with them - FSM students will have lunch provided.

Departure from Bradford: 16.00 pm

Arrival back at school: 16:45 pm approximately

Please note that as outlined above we will be arriving back at school after the school buses so students will need to have alternative transport home arranged.

This visit is open to Y11 top sets and Y12 Maths students, especially encouraged for those individuals who are interested in pursuing a career/further education within Mathematics. Students who do not go on the trip will be required to attend lessons as usual.

If you would like your son/daughter to have a place on this trip we now seek a voluntary contribution of £27.00 to be made using ParentPay, the heading will be <u>Year 11/12 Maths Inspiration 2024</u>. By making this payment, you are also providing permission for your son/daughter to attend to the trip and to acknowledge that you will need to make suitable arrangements for your child to be collected once we return to school. The deadline for payment is <u>Friday 9 February 2024</u>. Please note that if insufficient contributions are made, the trip may not be able to go ahead.

Financial support may be available for children who are eligible for free school meals (FSM) or who are not eligible for FSM but are experiencing financial difficulty. Please, first secure your child's place by paying the deposit. If you would like to apply for assistance in confidence, then please contact the finance office on payments@crossleyheath.org.uk

Yours sincerely

Dr S Flood Teacher of Maths





